
 
 

 

 

Enbridge Gas Inc.  
50 Keil Drive North 
Chatham, Ontario, Canada 
N7M 5M1 

January 16, 2025 
 
 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. 

Application for Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 
Town of Aurora 
Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2024-0294 

 
Further to the question submitted by Ontario Energy Board Staff related to an existing certificate 
of public convenience and necessity, Enbridge Gas provides the following response. 
 
Staff Question-1 
Reference: Application, page 1, 5  
 
Preamble: 
In 1968, the Town of Aurora annexed parts of the former Township of Whitchurch.  In 1971, the 
Town of Aurora annexed portions of the Township of King and additional portions of the 
Township of Whitchurch.  
 
Enbridge Gas holds certificate F.B.C. 84 dated November 19, 1956 for the former Township of 
King. 
 
Question: 
a) Please discuss what municipalities are covered by F.B.C. 84 and whether the certificate can 

be cancelled entirely. 
 
Response: 
a) Certificate F.B.C. 84 was issued on November 19, 1956 for the Township of King only.  

While there have been municipal boundary changes to the Township of King since the F.B.C. 
84 certificate was issued, the Township of King still exists so the F.B.C. 84 certificate still 
needs to remain in place. 
 
Enbridge Gas has applied to cancel and supersede the F.B.C. 84 certificate and replace it  
with a new certificate for the Township of King as part of the leave to construct application 
associated with the East Gwillimbury Community Expansion Project (EB-2023-0343). 
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Should you have any questions on this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Yours truly,  
 
 
 
 
 
Patrick McMahon 
Technical Manager 
Regulatory Research and Records 
patrick.mcmahon@enbridge.com 
(519) 436-5325 
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